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We acknowledge the traditional
owners and custodians of this land. 
We pay our respect to elders past,

present, and future.
They hold the story, hope, and dream

for all.

Grant us peace, teach us peace; guide
our steps in the way of peace. Open our

eyes and our hearts, and give us the
courage to say: "Never again war!";

"With war everything is lost". Instill in
our hearts the courage to take concrete

steps to achieve peace.



Dear families, Parishioners, and friends,

Many of you have already explored our new reception
and staffroom areas and like us have also found the new
space enticing and welcoming.  Our builders will soon
begin the final stage of the project which is to renovate
our library and performing arts room. This will open up
this space, and allow for outdoor classroom access and
flexible learning areas. How exciting is this!

We are looking forward to building trust and
relationships with our 2024 Foundation students when
they begin their transition visits in November.
It is our hope that students and families experience a
sense of welcome every day when we meet each other in
the yard or encounter familiar and unfamiliar people
within our learning areas throughout the day. We know
that learning transcends the classroom and that every
interaction is an encounter with the sacred.  

Term 4 is characterised by two particular features, they
being consolidation and transition. Consolidation is an
important feature of this term as it is an opportunity for
students and teachers to reinforce the learning
that has occurred, check in with areas that may still need
further development or put in place strategies
and resources that will support our students into the
coming year.

Transition is the other big factor. It is a time when we
begin considering the best practices and processes
to assist students in ensuring they have a sense of
confidence and surety regarding the coming year. This
is not just the case for our Grade 6’s and our new Preps,
but every child within the school. We continue
to work with the interests of your children at the heart of
all we do. We work with each other to foster a sense of
pride in our work. Beyond the learning agenda, our
school embraces diversity and inclusion, where we work
hard to build an awareness of different cultures,
perspectives, and abilities.   We encourage all students to
explore new encounters through sport, the arts, and
Auslan with an emphasis on being open to new
experiences and participation. Our focus on respect,
responsibility, resilience, and kindness is evident in all
that we do.

As we continue to learn and work together this term, let’s
remember that all that we do helps to build a strong
community. In this way, we will be known as a school
that enables our vision; ‘Centred by faith, in partnership
with community, we provide excellence in learning.’ and
one that puts faith into action every day.
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Staffing Update

H i !  M y  n a m e  i s  A l e x i s  S e d d o n  a n d
I  a m  s o  e x c i t e d  t o  b e  j o i n i n g  t h e

S t .  A m b r o s e  t e a m  i n  2 0 2 4 .  
I  h a v e  b e e n  t e a c h i n g  f o r  1 2  y e a r s
a n d  h a v e  s p e n t  t h e  p a s t  9  y e a r s

w o r k i n g  a t  S t .  A n n e ’ s  P S  
i n  S u n b u r y .  

I n  m y  s p a r e  t i m e ,  I  l o v e  t o  r e a d ,
w r i t e ,  s p e n d  t i m e  w i t h  m y  

f a m i l y  a n d  f r i e n d s ,  t r a v e l  a n d  
w a t c h  m o v i e s .  

I  a m  s o  g r a t e f u l  f o r  t h e
o p p o r t u n i t y  t o  j o i n  y o u r

w o n d e r f u l  s c h o o l  c o m m u n i t y  a n d
I  a m  r e a l l y  l o o k i n g  f o r w a r d  t o
w o r k i n g  w i t h  s t a f f ,  s t u d e n t s  

a n d  f a m i l i e s  n e x t  y e a r .  

H a v e  a  w o n d e r f u l  T e r m  4  a n d  I
l o o k  f o r w a r d  t o  m e e t i n g  y o u  a l l

s o o n .

Our 1-2WL teacher Therese Watts is taking leave
in 2024 before resuming part-time work. 

We therefore advertised for an additional teacher
for the 2024 year onwards and are very pleased to

announce that Ms. Alexis Seddon will join our
staff next year as a full-time class teacher. Alexis
is a well-respected and experienced teacher who
will add a further layer of expertise to our staff.

You will have the opportunity to meet Alexis
before the end of this year.   



School Improvement
Strategic Planning

Annual Review Meetings

Congratulations to our
Athletes!

Making Mistakes is
Part of Learning

A t  S t .  A m b r o s e ,  w e  s u p p o r t
o u r  c h i l d r e n  t o  d e v e l o p  a n d
u s e  a  g r o w t h  m i n d s e t  w h e n
a p p r o a c h i n g  t h e i r  l e a r n i n g .
T h e  f o l l o w i n g  a r t i c l e  f r o m

A l e x a n d r a  o f  B i g  L i f e  J o u r n a l
t a l k s  a b o u t  h e l p i n g  y o u r

c h i l d r e n  r e a l i s e  t h a t  m a k i n g
m i s t a k e s  i s  p a r t  o f  l e a r n i n g .

‘ F o r  s o m e  c h i l d r e n ,  w o r r y i n g
a b o u t  m a k i n g  m i s t a k e s  c a n  f e e l  a s

r e a l  a s  b e i n g  s c a r e d  o f  t h o s e
i m a g i n a r y  m o n s t e r s  u n d e r  t h e

b e d .  H e r e ’ s  t h e  p r o b l e m .  T h i s  f e a r
c a n  s o m e t i m e s  h o l d  o u r  c h i l d r e n

b a c k  f r o m  d i v i n g  i n t o  n e w
a d v e n t u r e s  o r  t a k i n g  o n

c h a l l e n g e s .  S o ,  t h e  b i g  q u e s t i o n  -
h o w  d o  w e  e n c o u r a g e  o u r  k i d s  t o
g i v e  t h i n g s  a  g o ,  e v e n  i f  i t  m i g h t

l e a d  t o  a  m i s t a k e  o r  t w o ?  H e r e ’ s  a
f u n  a p p r o a c h :  I n t r o d u c e

" m a r v e l l o u s  m i s t a k e s "  i n t o  y o u r
f a m i l y ' s  l a n g u a g e .  C e l e b r a t e  t h e m ,

l a u g h  a b o u t  t h e m ,  a n d  s h o w  t h a t
t h e y ' r e  j u s t  s t e p p i n g  s t o n e s  o n

t h e  p a t h  t o  l e a r n i n g  a n d  g r o w i n g .
E v e r y  n e w  m i s t a k e  i s  p r o o f  t h a t
w e  h a d  t h e  c o u r a g e  t o  s t e p  o u t

a n d  t r y . ’  

F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n  c l i c k  o n  t h e
L i n k :

h t t p s : / / b i g l i f e j o u r n a l . c o m  

We congratulate Elsie, Elke, Harriet, and Tora
who 

qualified for the state girls' relay team this week.
The girls proudly recounted their team run at our

assembly. We wish them every success in the
next stage. 

I always value the opportunity to meet with our
staff individually to hear about their work and
aspirations as educators and members of our

team. All of our staff reflected on their work over
the past year and have identified areas for

further growth. Our teaching staff used the AITSL
standards as a means of self-reflection. These

standards guide us in being the best we can be.
I thank and congratulate our staff on their

professioanlism and dedication to continue to
learn and grow.

Our reviewer along with the MACS School
Improvement and Strategic Planning consultants

met with leadership this week to hear the
feedback from our reviewer following the two

days he spent in our school. Our leadership team
will meet again over two days with MACS to

formulate our strategic plan for the coming four
years.  I will keep you informed about our

progress. The review process has enabled a
collaborative and thorough platform for all staff,

SAC, and other community members to offer
their feedback. MACSSIS, Naplan, ECSI, and other

data is also considered as part of the review. 
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https://biglifejournal.com/


The Ranges Music Network is excited to join the St. Ambrose school community in Term 4! Shaun is pictured
above speaking with our students at this week's assembly. 

Choose from a great mix of fun and engaging group and individual music programs on Guitars, Woodwinds,
Keyboards, Drums, Strings, Voice plus mini-bands, and more. We've set up a special page on our website for

St. Ambrose families at https://rangesmusic.net/saps. There you'll find information on our inclusive and
accessible programs and everything you'll need to get started.  

Each program includes a minimum of 8 lessons per term plus additional ensemble activities, special projects,
recording sessions, music videos, and more!

We also have access to affordable, valuable student instruments for purchase and hire and are always
available for help and advice when choosing an instrument to start or to grow with. Contact our Program

Director, Shaun Evans at shaun@rangesmusic.net with any questions you have.

Private Music Lessons

School News 4

https://rangesmusic.net/saps
mailto:shaun@rangesmusic.net


                      
                     Bronwyn Phillips 

                       Principal
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Summer Hats 

Our year four students Maddy D, Joel W, 
Harriet F and Sophie V. made delicious pancakes
on Tuesday at the SHC first round of the Junior

Chef competition.
Mrs. McLay met the students at SHC 

and commended them on a great team effort.  
We thank Katie Desira who guided our team this
morning in learning about making pasta which

will be their next cook-off challenge on October
24th at 4:00 pm in the SHC atrium. Their

fettucini and sauce tasted delectable! 
I am looking forward to attending this event! 

You are welcome to come along and 
support them.

Uniform & Footwear

SHC Junior Chef
All children need to have their summer hat at

school to wear for outdoor play this term. 

Next week I will publish our class structures for
our 2024 school year. If you know anyone who is
still yet to enrol their child or who is considering
St. Ambrose, ask them to make contact with our

office ASAP.

Hip Pocket will have stock available for uniform
fittings on our step-up day (Dec 5th) from 11:00
a.m. until 12:00 a.m. for those of you who would

like to size uniforms for the coming year. 
They will also offer a sizing time at the end of

term 1, 2, and 3. 

Uniform information

School Uniform &
Fitting Days

2024 Enrolments 

We ask that you ensure that your children come
to school dressed in the correct school uniform

as per our uniform policy. Footwear should be all
black unless it is their PE lesson day on Thursday

or Friday. Year six students are required to all
wear BLACK footwear each day other than Friday.

NAVY socks need to be worn every day.

 As a community may we join
in hope and prayer for a

peaceful and just resolution
for all touched by the tragic
events unfolding in Israel. 

https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/our-school/uniform-shop/


Student Awards

Congratulations to.........

Prep K    Elliott N for great work sounding out words that he is reading.
Prep K    Lily M for working hard on her handwriting and trying her best
                to write neatly.
1/2CM    Casey M for always sharing and asking question in group
                discussions.
1/2CM    Neve E for always doing her very best work! Exellent!
1/2CM    Bill R for following instructions so well in the classroom!
1/2RO    Poppy C  for being a kind and caring classmate.
1/2RO    Evelyn C for confidently asking and answering questions.
1/2RO    Mollie H for being a responsible learner and classmate.
3/4L      Madi Y for always showing leadership. 3/4L is luck to have you.
3/4L      Caysen E for beginning tern 4 in a positive manner.
3/4M     Nick G for helping the whole class draw monkeys!
3/4M     Poppy Q for her excellent focus during patterns and algebra.
3/4M     AJ S for his excellent paragraph structure.
5/6T      Zara C for taking time with her writing and creating an engaging
               story.
5/6T     Ryder C for excellent effort with his homework tasks,
              demonstrating creativity

PBL BRONZE AWARD 
Alfred O, Harry R, Amelia S, Nikolas T, Skylar C, Lucas T, Scarlett A 

& John P

PBL SILVER AWARD 
Jethro F, David Y
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1 3  O C T O B E R    O R L A N D O  L
1 4  O C T O B E R    M A T T H E W  N
1 7  O C T O B E R    R U B Y  Z W

1 8  O C T O B E R   G U S  H
1 9  O C T O B E R    S P E N C E R  R



3/4L  CLASSROOM  FEATURE
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WRITING

Last term, our class studied the First Fleet and for
their writing, they concentrated on what it would
be like to be a child convict. The students had to

research, draft, edit and then finally publish these
pieces, all using our “Bump It Up Wall” to help

them create individual learning goals. All the kids
did a fantastic job and their ability to place
themselves on the ships 250 years ago was

amazing.

MATHS

Over the past two weeks, we have been
investigating Shapes and Angles. This allowed us

to
complete some fantastic hands on activities and

experiments. The entire class loved the
opportunity

to explore acute, right and obtuse angles
through drawing all over their desks, even if it

did make for
a big clean up. Another lesson, we got to create

3D shapes using sticks and BluTac which gave us
all

a good chance to work out how many faces,
vertices and edges they all have.



3/4L  CLASSROOM  FEATURE 
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Meet Ken & Barbie

Last term, 3/4 L got two new class mates and they’re not any ordinary kids.
Ken & Barbie are Giant tree frogs or White Lipped frogs.

These frogs like to be held and patted, but sometimes they are in a bit of a jumpy mood. They have
jumped on people’s heads, faces and on tables.

These frogs mainly like to eat crickets.
They have really brought some joy and laughter to 3/4 L’s class.

By Madi Young



9Around the School 

AROUND THE SCHOOL 
A U S L A N  I N  3 / 4 M M A R K E T F R E S H  I N C U R S I O N

C O L L E C T I N G  D A T A  I N  A U S L A N



Mental Health & Wellbeing at St AmbroseMental Health & Wellbeing at St Ambrose

                                                                                                                                                    Erin BrassErin Brass

10 Mental Health & Wellbeing

V I C :  T H R I V I N G K I D S A N D P A R E N T S @ M O N A S H . E D U



A  W o n d e r i n g :  
C a n  y o u  r e c a l l  a  t i m e  w h e n  y o u

f e l t  G o d ’ s  p e a c e ,  G o d ’ s  p r e s e n c e ?
W h a t  d i d  i t  f e e l  l i k e  ?  

For all Faith & Family related matters, please email:  nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au

JOIN THE CELEBRATION OF ALL THINGS 

Faith & Family
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P r a y e r

G o d  o f  e v e r l a s t i n g  L o v e
I  c o m e  t o  y o u  w i t h

g r a t i t u d e ,  
l a y i n g  m y  a n x i e t i e s  a t  y o u r

f e e t .
H e l p  m e  f o c u s  o n  w h a t  i s

t r u e ,  n o b l e ,  
r i g h t ,  p u r e ,  a n d  l o v e l y .  

M a y  y o u r  p e a c e  s a f e g u a r d  m y
h e a r t  a n d  m i n d ,  

p r o v i d i n g  s t r e n g t h  a n d
t r a n q u i l i t y  i n  a l l

c i r c u m s t a n c e s .  
W e  m a k e  t h i s  p r a y e r  t h r o u g h

C h r i s t  o u r  L o r d  
A m e n  

S u n d a y ’ s  G o s p e l  R e f l e c t i o n :  

C e l e b r a t i n g  t h e  W o r d  o f  G o d :
A  R e a d i n g  f r o m  P a u l ’ s  l e t t e r  t o

t h e  P h i l l i p i a n s  4 : 6 - 9
D o  n o t  b e  a n x i o u s  a b o u t  a n y t h i n g ,
b u t  i n  e v e r y  s i t u a t i o n ,  b y  p r a y e r
a n d  p e t i t i o n ,  w i t h  t h a n k s g i v i n g ,
p r e s e n t  y o u r  r e q u e s t s  t o  G o d .  A n d

t h e  p e a c e  o f  G o d ,  w h i c h
t r a n s c e n d s  a l l  u n d e r s t a n d i n g ,

w i l l  g u a r d  y o u r  h e a r t s  a n d  y o u r
m i n d s  i n  C h r i s t  J e s u s .

F i n a l l y ,  b r o t h e r s  a n d  s i s t e r s ,
w h a t e v e r  i s  t r u e ,  w h a t e v e r  i s

n o b l e ,  w h a t e v e r  i s  r i g h t ,
w h a t e v e r  i s  p u r e ,  w h a t e v e r  i s

l o v e l y ,  w h a t e v e r  i s  a d m i r a b l e — i f
a n y t h i n g  i s  e x c e l l e n t  o r

p r a i s e w o r t h y — t h i n k  a b o u t  s u c h
t h i n g s .  W h a t e v e r  y o u  h a v e  l e a r n e d
o r  r e c e i v e d  o r  h e a r d  f r o m  m e  o r
s e e n  i n  m e — p u t  i t  i n t o  p r a c t i c e .
A n d  t h e  G o d  o f  p e a c e  w i l l  b e  w i t h

y o u .
T h e  W o r d  o f  t h e  L o r d  

T h a n k s  B e  t o  G o d  
S p i r i t u a l  R e f l e c t i o n :

P a u l  o f f e r s  p r o f o u n d  g u i d a n c e  f o r  f i n d i n g  i n n e r
p e a c e  a n d  s t r e n g t h  a m i d s t  l i f e ' s  c h a l l e n g e s .  I t

e n c o u r a g e s  u s  t o  r e p l a c e  a n x i e t y  w i t h  p r a y e r
a n d  s u r r e n d e r ,  t u r n i n g  o u r  w o r r i e s  o v e r  t o  G o d .
T h i s  a c t  o f  s u r r e n d e r  a l l o w s  u s  t o  e x p e r i e n c e  a

p e a c e  t h a t  t r a n s c e n d s  u n d e r s t a n d i n g .
F u r t h e r m o r e ,  w e  a r e  e n c o u r a g e d  t o  f o c u s  o u r
t h o u g h t s  o n  w h a t  i s  t r u e ,  n o b l e ,  j u s t ,  p u r e ,

l o v e l y ,  a n d  p r a i s e w o r t h y .

B y  d o i n g  s o ,  w e  c a n  c u l t i v a t e  a  m o r e  p o s i t i v e
o u t l o o k  o n  l i f e .  U l t i m a t e l y ,  P a u l ’ s  l e t t e r  t o

t h e  P h i l i p p i a n s  r e m i n d s  u s  t h a t  t h e  k e y  t o
p e a c e  l i e s  i n  o u r  r e l a t i o n s h i p  w i t h  G o d .  I t

s e r v e s  a s  a  t i m e l e s s  r e m i n d e r  t o  a p p r o a c h  l i f e
w i t h  f a i t h ,  g r a t i t u d e ,  a n d  l o v e .

mailto:nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au
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